
 

 

 
A r o u n d  T h e  D i s t r i c t  
News from Lions International District C -2 
S ep t em b e r  20 1 7  

  w w w . l i o n s c 2 . o r g  

  C los ing In on The Distr ict  Convent ion ! 

“I encourage all Lions—officers, new members, those belonging to Leo, 

Branch and Lioness clubs, regular Convention attendees as well as those 

new to the event—to attend our 2017 Convention on October 20/21 in 

Medicine Hat.  The theme of the Convention is 100 Years of Service and 

Beyond.  The inspiring speakers will renew our dedication to the cause of 

Lionism and the opportunities to connect with others with new ideas will be 

invaluable. I and my Cabinet look forward to talking with you and hearing 

about your club’s initiatives and activities.” 

District Governor Cathy Anderson. 

This is the magic registration date! 

After September 15th, registration fees will increase 

to $150.00 from $130.00. 

September 15th 

Registration forms can be found on the District and Medi-

cine Hat Lions club websites: 

 www.lionsc2.org  

 www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/medicinehat 
 

Send completed registration forms to: 

Email:  lcmh732@gmail.com 

Fax:  403-527-5290 

Mail: Box 732, Medicine Hat, AB T1A 7G6 

You are responsible for making your own hotel reservations. 

Medicine Hat Lodge, 1051 Ross Glen Drive SE, Medicine Hat 

 Telephone: 1-800-661-8095 

 Conference Quote # 722 786. 

Accommodation 

On October 20/21, Lions from throughout the District and beyond will come together to  

celebrate, learn, and renew their commitment to the largest  

humanitarian service organization in the world. 

Medicine Hat, Alberta, is the host city for the 2017 District C-2 Convention with the  

Medicine Hat Lions Club taking up the challenge of organizing the events and activities.  

Below are a few details to remember. 
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T h e r e  I s  A  N e w  T e a m  I n  T o w n !  

On July 1st, 2017 the Global Service Team (GST) joined the Leader-

ship (GLT) and the Membership (GMT) Teams completing the Global 

Action Team (GAT) whose main mission is to support and work for 

each and every club.  Past International President Chancellor Bob 

Corlew initiated the addition and it was passed at the International 

level in March of 2017.  It is a “bottoms-up” approach to strength-

ening clubs and their effectiveness in achieving their goals. 

Here  i s  how the  G lobal  Act ion Team works .  

PID J. Carl Young 

Fowlers Corner & District  

Lions Club, ON 

Global Membership Team (GMT) 

Constitutional Area 2 Leader 

PID Roderick Wright 

Barkers Pt. Northside  

Lions Club, NB 

Global Leadership Team (GLT) 

Constitutional Area 2 Leader 

PID Marvin Chambers 

Fillmore & District  

Lions Club, SK 

Global Service Team (GST) 

Constitutional Area 2 Leader 

GMT Goal 

To decrease membership 

drops by 5%  

To increase women’s  

membership to 50/50. 

GLT Goal 

To increase the number of 

Lions participating in  

leadership development 

events by 10%. 

GST Goal 

To increase service projects 

by 5% 

To increase diabetes  

projects by 5% 

To increase Leo Club devel-

opment and service  

collaboration 

To show an average of 8 

people served per member 

per month. 

 “The Global Action Team will help us to reach our goal of serving 200 

million people annually.  It highlights the “power of action” needed to 

achieve our goals.  The Global Service Team renews our organization’s 

commitment to service.” 

PIP Chancellor Bob Corlew 

Our Multiple District C (Districts C-1, C-2) is part of Constitutional Area 2 and is the responsibility of 

three Constitutional Area Leaders shown below. The reporting and organizational structure starts at 

the clubs and moves to the Constitutional Area 2 Leaders though the District and Multiple District. 

These Leaders are connected at the international level by a Global Action Team chairperson  

and two vice-chairpersons. 
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UPDATE 

Lion James Lee, Chairman of CLERC, con-

firms that their 3-ton truck will be present 

at both the C-2 and C-1 conventions in 

October/November to collect eyeglasses 

brought by convention attendees.  CLERC 

will also be presenting how to pack glasses 

and how the sorting, grinding, and classify-

ing is done before they are shipped out. 

 
 

CLERC is one of 19 Lions Eyeglass Recycling 

Centres (LERCs) world-wide collecting and 

distributing eyeglasses to  people in need 

in low and middle income communities. 

The Centre in Calgary serves all of Canada. 

There are also Centres in Australia, France, 

Italy, Republic of South Africa, Spain and 

thirteen in the United States. 
 

CLERC was the 2nd highest contributor to 

eyeglass recycling of all 19 Centres with 

almost 500,000 pairs in the past year.  The 

Centre is expanding across Canada and 

with the support of International Director 

for Canada, PCC Tom Gordon, the program 

is being endorsed by organizations such as  

the BP Retirees Association and Imperial Oil 

Retirees Association.  As well, Loblaws in 

Ontario now ships new glasses—readers 

and sunglasses– to CLERC for distribution. 
 

CLERC is also collecting hearing aids.  The 

new collection boxes will show this as well 

as the collection of eye glasses. 

Lions Clubs can book work party dates 

well ahead of time to get the times  

that fit in with their club’s activities.  
 

Here are the work party dates  

for 2017-2018. 
 

 August 2 

September 9, 23 

October 14, 28 

November 18 

December 2, 16 

January 13, 27 

February 10, 24 

March 10, 24 

April 7, 21 

May 12, 26 

June 9, 23 
 

Book by contacting Lion James Lee 

jamio@telus.net 
 

In addition, CLERC has “drop-in”  

work parties every Wednesday from  

9:00 am to 2:00 pm. 

Lunch and Coffee provided! 
 

Bay #2 

1216—34th Avenue NE 

Calgary AB T2E 6L9 
 

www.c lerc .ca  

Collection Site Data Base 

CLERC is asking all clubs notify them with a list of collection sites and the name and  

contact information of the Lion in charge of each collection. CLERC is developing a regional and na-

tional database to more easily refer to the location of the collection sites. 
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Lethbr idge Host  L ions Club  

Pig and Pumpkin Family Festival 

On Sept. 16th, 2017 the club will be 

holding its annual Pig and Pumpkin 

event at Broxburn Greenhouses in 

Lethbridge.  It is a family oriented 

event with lots of fun, games and 

rides.  All funds go to Wilson Middle 

School in Lethbridge (picture top 

left). 

Project Pride 

Club members give each grade one 

student in Lethbridge schools a Ca-

nadian flag and certificate and ex-

plain why it is so great to be a Cana-

dian (top right). 

CLERC—On July 17th, club members sorted approximately 1,500 glasses that were collected in the Lethbridge 

area.  Don’t you love those glasses! (bottom right). 

Centennial Project— The club had a bench erected in Nicholas Sheran Park in memory of all departed 

Lethbridge Host lions. 

For more information on the LHLC go to their website at lionsclublethbridge.com 

and Facebook page at facebook.com/Lethbridge-Host-Lions-Club 

Airdr ie L ions  Launch  V is ion  Screening  Program for  Loca l  Chi ldren  

The Airdrie Lions Club launched their vision screening pro-

gram this past year.  Using a Plusoptix vision screener, the 

club has worked with schools, preschools, and daycares in the 

area to screen young children for the most prevalent child-

hood vision disorders.  The program screened over 120 chil-

dren in the year, with 7 referrals for followup with a vision 

care provider.   
 

The Airdrie Lions would like to thank Lion Susan T. (Vision 

Screening A-3), Lion Hank H., Lions Bill and Jayne P. 

(Montana), Lion Gerald G. (Medicine Hat), and Lions Ann K., 

and Darryl R. (Calgary) as well as the Plusoptix team for their 

invaluable assistance, training, and support in getting this 

program off the ground! 
 

For more information on the Airdrie Lions club go to their 

website: www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/airdrie/ 
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“O Canada”  Redc l i f f  S ty le !  

On July 1st, 2017 the residents of Redcliff were 

treated to a “Happy 150th Canada” breakfast put on 

by the Redcliff Lions.  Over 500 residents enjoyed 

the pancakes and sausages on a beautiful morning  

held at the Lions Park in town.  This successful 

event has been put on by the Radcliff Lions club for 

many years.  
 

For more information on the Redcliff Lions, go to 

their website at e-clubhouse.org/sites/redcliffab 

Rockyford Rodeo Given  a  Helping  Hand by  Ca lgary  Southr idge L ions 

The Rockyford Rodeo 

celebrated its 60th Anni-

versary this year.  This 

rodeo is operated by the 

Rockyford Lions club and 

is the club’s major funding 

source. 
   

The Calgary Southridge 

Lions club has been sup-

porting the Rockyford Li-

ons club at this rodeo for 

over 20 years by 

“manning” the main gate, the competitor’s gate and helping wher-

ever there is a need.  The Rockyford Lions look after the food courts 

and tents, beer garden and, later on, the dances.   

 

Calgary Southridge Lions website: www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/calgarysouthridge/ 
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Holy cow, have I got a story this week and I will get right to it.   
 

The grand opening of the new ball diamond happened on July 29 and it was a day to re-

member.  I will no longer refer to it as the ball diamond.  It is now officially called Fair Field, 

named in honor of Ray Fair, who passed away last year, 

and left a hole in all of our hearts.  Last year’s Lion Presi-

dent, Darren Cockx, spearheaded the effort to get Fair 

Field up and running this year and made it a top priority 

of his tenure in office.  Darren, I gotta tell you, it is a 

beauty.  People came from all over to be at the opening 

and what a day it was!  
 

Cheadle will never be the same.  The addition of Fair Field 

is a milestone for this sleepy little Hamlet.  Baseball has 

been played in Cheadle for over 100 years, but Fair Field changes everything.  This makes it 

special.  The players feel special, the coaches in the dugouts feel special, the spectators in 

the bleachers feel special.  Even the much maligned umpires feel special.  The sound of the 

ball on the bat rings loud and the ball rising into the air is a sight to behold.  I could go on, 

but you get the picture. 
 

There was ample parking made available by the addition of a newly cut field of barley si-

lage.  Thanks to Lausen/Page farms for making this available and to Sonny Warrack for get-

ting it done.  It was great to park over in the field and stroll in with neighbors and friends, 

chatting about the weather and of course, Fair Field.  The towering yellow foul ball poles 

beckoned eagerly.  The smell of hot dogs and hamburgers was in the air.  The Cheadle 

Community Club (aka Jane and Ricky Mitton) had been coerced into cooking and catering 

for the show and they did a fine job.  Lineups were the order of the day to get fed but it was 

worth the wait. The food was delicious and fresh and, yes, special.  There is something 

about food  at a ball park that is special.   
 

Lions Tanya and Mike assisted by Brant were 

also there, as there was a beer garden to 

brighten up most everyone’s day.  The drinks 

tasted, you guessed it, special.  There was a 

slight glitch, as we didn’t make the Beer Gar-

den area large enough to accommodate the 

thirsty crowd. Perhaps the next grand opening 

we will get it right.   
 

 

 

T h e  T a l e  o f  a  B a s e b a l l  D i a m o n d  
 

Submitted by Lion Jim Jones, Cheadle Lions Club 
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People streamed in and the stands and seats along the base lines filled up.  There was an 

air of anticipation.  Finally, Lion Darren got things going and 

made a proud speech.  Lions Jens Lehman and Jim Clay proudly 

held up the flags of Alberta and Lions.  The new scoreboard over 

left field was a great backdrop to the speeches.  Flags waved in 

the breeze.  It was indeed special.   
 

A very large memorial marker was unfurled by Marilyn Fair and 

her son Kevin.  It is a thing of beauty.  On it is a list of all the 

sponsors and donators who made Fair field possible.  On the 

back is a tribute to Ray written by Tanya Molnar.  She read it out 

and tears were shed by many of us.  O Canada was sung. One 

more time, special.   
 

There was a ribbon cutting ceremony and the dignitaries said a 

few words.  The Lions District governor officially opened Fair 

Field.  Then there was the first pitch thrown by Ray’s grandson and it was a fine pitch.  Fair 

Field was ready to go and officially open.  I was given the microphone and took over an-

nouncing duties.  First off, I led the crowd in singing “Take me out to the Ball game”.  As I 

said earlier, Cheadle will never be the same. I introduced all the players and most of the 

coaches and then they streamed onto the field.  The two teams squaring off were the 

Strathmore Reds Bantam AA team against the Okotoks team of the same calibre.  The 

game was not quite a classic as 

the Reds got a big lead in the 2nd 

inning and cruised to an 8-2 vic-

tory.  Enough said, as my story 

was about the opening of Fair 

Field, and not the game.  There 

will be lots of games in the future 

and next weekend there will be a 

provincial tournament of Bantam 

baseball held in Cheadle and 

Strathmore. Come on out and 

watch and have some fun.  Games 

start at 3 on Friday August 4th.  Teams from all over the province will be there.  I hope you 

will be too! 

 

Visit Cheadle Lions club’s website at: www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/cheadleab 
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Footh i l l s  L ions Golf  for  CLERC 

Medic ine Hat  Club Supports  Spec ia l  Olympics  

On June 23rd the Foothills Lions club held their annual fundraiser for CLERC.  Over 50 Lions took part in 

the joint RCMP/Lions Golf Classic.  Members were asked to wear a professional Canadian sports team jer-

sey to acknowledge Canada 150.  A total of $7,500 was raised for the day to day operations for CLERC. 
 

The top Lions team took home the PIP Judge Brian Stevenson Trophy and bragging rights for the next 

year.  The winning team was from the Foothills Lions club and consisted of James Lee, Lloyd Nelson, Andy 

Melnyk, and Doug Robertson. 

 

From the left: 

Lions Dave Parsons, Don Ward, 

Barry Crane, Gary Raab, Doug 

Robertson, Tyler Bray, James Lee, 

Gary Miller, Andy Melnyk, and 

Lloyd Nelson. 

The Alberta Special Olympics were 

held in Medicine Hat on July 7th-

9th.  The lions club of Medicine 

Hat sponsored golf.  With the help 

of the Redcliff Lions, they were 

also able to supply the volunteers 

required to run the event.  Lion 

volunteers caddied, score kept, 

ball spotted, and tabulated start-

ing and final scores to award golf 

silver and bronze medals in five 

categories. 
 

“The athletes were awesome.  They 

played 9 holes each day on differ-

ent courses in the city.  Their 

scores were definitely better than 

any member of our club.  Some Lions were downright jealous!” 
 

www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/medicinehat 

www.foothillslionsclub.ca 
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Register for C-2 Convention before September 15th, 2017! 

www.lionsc2.org OR www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/medicinehat 

W h a t ’ s  C o m i n g  U p   .  .  .   

 
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 

Portland, Oregon  September 21-23, 2017 

www.members.lionsforum.org 
 

Lions Youth Camp Sweat Weekend and Annual General Meeting 

Cremona, Alberta  September 23/24, 2017 

www.lionsyc.ca 
 

Lions of Alberta Foundation Annual General Meeting 

Sylvan Lake, Alberta  October 7, 2017 

www.e-district.org/sites/albertafoundation 
 

District C-2 October 2017 Convention 

Medicine Hat, Alberta  October 20/21, 2017 

www.lionsc2.org 
 

Collector Fest 2017 

Black Diamond, Alberta October 28, 2017 

Contact Lion Tim Beer at foothillsliontim@gmail.com 
 

District C-1 November 2017 Convention 

Edmonton, Alberta  November 2/3, 2017 

www.lionsc1.org 
 

Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) 

Denver, Colorado  November 11-13, 2017 

www.members.lionsclubs.org 
 

Faculty Development Institute (FDI) 

Atlanta, Georgia  January 26-29, 2018 

www.members.lionsclubs.org 
 

Multiple District C Convention 

Leduc, Alberta   May 4/5, 2018 

www.e-district.org/sites/md37 
 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI) 

Fredericton, New Brunswick May 5-7, 2018 

www.members.lionsclubs.org 
 

Lions Clubs International 2018 Convention 

Las Vegas, Nevada  June 29-July 3, 2018 

www.lcicon.lionsclubs.org 

 

Did you know . . . 

 

4 Lions Clubs  

International Presidents  

came from Canada. 
 

Harry A Newman 

Toronto, Ont. 

1924-25 
 

Walter C. Fisher 

St. Catharines, Ont. 

1949-50 
 

Tris Coffin 

Rosemere, Quebec 

1973-74 
 

Judge Brian Stevenson 

Calgary Alberta 

1987-88 
 

74 International Presidents 

came from the United States. 
 

The remaining 22 came from: 

Japan (2), China, Australia,  

Germany, India (2), Sri Lanka,  

Korea, France (2), Brazil (2), 

Thailand, Italy, Northern  

Ireland, Sweden (2) , New  

Zealand, Puerto Rico, Chile, 

Cuba. 
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Lions of  A lber ta Foundation  
 

Annual General  Meet ing  

Saturday,  October  7,  2017  

10:00 am-Specia l  Meet ing  

2:00 pm-AGM 
 

Sylvan Lake Lions Community Hall 

5119-59A Avenue 

Sylvan Lake, Alberta 
 

All Lions clubs are invited to send a representative. 

Please advise PDG Margaret Young if you are attending. 

youngmargaret@shaw.ca 

 

I n t r o d u c i n g  Y o u r  M u l t i p l e  D i s t r i c t  C  C o u n c i l  

f o r  2 0 1 7 - 2 0 1 8 .  

Front Row from left: 

District Governor C-1 Kris Kozoriz, Vice Council Chair PDG Bob Hunter, 

Council Chair PDG Sharon West, District Governor C-2 Cathy Anderson 
 

Back Row from left 

1st Vice District Governor C-1 Francis Sawiak, MDC Secretary PDG Hazel Hiebert, 

2nd Vice District Governor C-1 Terry Kozma, MDC Treasurer Lion Sandra Goodrich,  

2nd Vice District Governor C-2 Brent Johnson, 1st Vice District Governor C-2 Tyler Bray. 

Contact information for all Council members can be found on the District website. 

l i o n s c 2 . o r g  
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Deadlines for both Peace Poster and Essay Contests 
 

October 1 Last day to purchase kits 

November 15 Postmark deadline for club submissions to District Governor 

December 1  Postmark deadline for DG to send winning poster to MD C Chairperson 

December 15  Postmark deadline for MD C Chairperson to send winning poster to International                 

    Headquarters 

February 1  International winners notified. 
 

For more information contact: 

 Lion Margaret Brucker     Email: mabrucker@shaw.ca 

 or www.members.lionsclubs.org 

2017 Grand Prize Winner: “A Celebration 

Of Peace” Lakkana Meepara, Bangkok 

Pinklao Lions Club, Thailand 

P e a c e  P o s t e r  

E s s a y  

Only a Lions club can sponsor the contest in a local school 

or organized, sponsored youth group such as YMCA pro-

grams, Boys & Girls clubs, Scouts, etc.  
 

The contest is open to students who will be 11,12, or 13 

years of age on November 15.  Artwork must be no smaller 

than 13 inches by 20 inches and no larger than 20 inches 

by 24 inches.  
 

Complete information, contest rules, and entry forms  can 

be found online at www.members.lionsclubs.org 
 

Poster Kits can be ordered from the Club Supplies Sales 

Department at International Headquarters at 630-571-

5466 or 1-800-710-7822 or online. 

The contest is open to students who are considered visually impaired according to their na-

tional guidelines and will be 11,12, or 13 years of age on November 15, 2017.  Eligible 

birthdates are November 16, 2003 through November 15, 2006.  One grand prize winner 

will receive an award and $5,000 US. 
 

Only a Lions club can sponsor the contest.  Essays must be no longer than 500 words in 

length, submitted in English, type-written in black ink and double-spaced. Each essay must 

be submitted with a completed entry form. 
 

For complete contest rules and forms, go to www.members.lionsclubs.org 
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PIP Judge Brian Stevenson Contest 

District C-2 Club Recognition Program 
 

A new contest is announced aimed at increasing district clubs’ efficiency through 

awards given out annually at the Multiple District Convention. 
 

The contest is based on a points system 

given for club recruitment, retainment, re-

porting, and interclub visits as well as other 

criteria.  The club from each zone with the 

most points will receive an award as well as 

the zone chair of the zone that has the most 

club point average.  
 

Every club in the district is automatically en-

tered for the contest which runs from July 1 –

March 31st of each year. 
 

For the detailed reward point system as well 

as procedures,  go to the district website’s home page. 

w w w . l i o n s c 2 . o r g  

 

Fall Sweat Weekend and Annual General Meeting 

Saturday/Sunday September 23/24, 2017 

Lions Youth Camp, Cremona, Alberta 

9:00 am 
 

The AGM is on Sunday, September 24th at 1:00 pm. 

Notify Lion Fred Walters if you plan to attend. 

403-861-9016 

Email: jwalter1@telus.net 

 

Notify Lion Bob Smid if you plan to attend the Sweat Weekend. 

403-830-8472 
 

All Lions, LEOS, and Lioness members as well as friends are invited to attend. 
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ALBERTA LIONS EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM  

Lions of Alberta 

Foundation (LOAF) 

c/o Lion Peter Braithwaite 

Box 716 

Carstairs AB 

T0M 0N0 
 

OR 
 

District 19A  

Lion Alex Wong 

District 19A Cabinet  

Secretary Treasurer 

PO Box 97068  

Richmond Main Station 

Richmond, BC V6X 8H3 

1st VDG Tyler Bray, MD C ALERT Chairperson, is 

encouraging individuals and clubs to assist our 

neighbours to the west in their fight against the 

fires ravaging their province. 
 

Donations can be made to either of two organi-

zations (right).  Make sure you indicate on your 

cheque the club the donation is from (if not al-

ready obvious) and that the donation is to be 

used for “BC Forest Fire Relief”. 

As of August 17, 2017 

1,047 total fires to date 

910,085 hectares burned 

54% of fires were person caused. 

(BC Wildfire Service) 

 

U P D A T E  

The 2017 Walk for Dog Guides consisted of 292 Walks across Canada which is the highest 

number of Walks to date.  The National grand total of funds raised was $1,482,379.72. 
 

The breakdown of funding raised by District C-2 Lions clubs is as follows: 
 

Host Clubs 

Mountainview, Filipino, Heritage, Chestermere, 

Northeast Eyeopener, Lions Club of Calgary $16,181.69 
 

Carstairs Lions Club $245.00 
 

Lethbridge West, Lethbridge Host, Claresholm, 

Pincher Creek, Taber $157,828.20 

 

For background information on the Walk for Dog Guides as well as details of the 2018 Walk, 

go to www.walkfordogguides.com 
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Meet  Your District  Governor’s  Advisory Commit tee  .  .  .   
       or more commonly known as the Zone Chairs. 

Henry Czarnota—Zone 1 

(Airdrie, Airdrie Lioness, Carstairs, Cremona, Didsbury, 

Madden, Olds, Sundre, Sundre Highschool Leos.) 
 

“Zone 1 clubs have been col-

laborating on means by which 

we can support each other 

within our zone. An events cal-

endar will be developed to dis-

tribute to all clubs. This calen-

dar will facilitate more interclub 

visits and sharing of special 

events.” 

Email: czarnota@telus.net 

Zone meetings give club presidents and secretaries the opportunity to learn about the pro-

grams and initiatives of the district, multiple district and LCI.  More importantly, the meet-

ings give these leaders the opportunity to exchange ideas and challenges.   

The meetings are held 3-4 times annually. 

Thomas Cheuk—Zone 4 

(Bowness, Calgary Chinatown, Calgary McCall, Calgary 

North Hill, Calgary South Asian, Calgary Westwind, Next 

Generation Leos, Calgary Campus Branch Club.) 

 

 
 

 

Email: drtcheuk@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Marty Moulaison—Zone 2 

(Beisker, Cheadle, Hussar, Irricana, Keoma, Rockyford, 

Rosebud, Standard, Strathmore) 

Rex Elumir—Zone 5 

(Calgary Eastport, Calgary Filipino, Calgary Properties, 

Calgary Regal Leos, Calgary Sarcee, Calgary Wildrose, 

Calgary Wildrose Leos, Chestermere.) 

 

 
 

Email: rexelumir@shaw.ca 

  

Anne Kennedy—Zone 3 

(Bearspaw, Calgary Mountainview, Canmore, Cochrane, 

Cochrane Lioness Lions, Spring-

bank.) 
 

“I look forward to serving Li-

ons of Zone 3 during 2017-

2018 and promoting those 

club projects.  Here’s to a 

great year!” 

 
 

Email: lionannek@outlook.com 

Peter Wallis—Zone 6 

(Calgary Heritage, Calgary, Calgary Korean, Calgary 

Northeast Eyeopener, Calgary MRU, Calgary Southridge, 

Calgary Woodcreek.) 

“I plan to hold at least 4 zone 

meetings; accompany DG/VDG 

on all visits to each club; visit 

each club at least once; have 

an increase of at least 2 mem-

bers; have all monthly reports 

submitted before the 28th of 

each month; attend as many interclubs with the 

zone.” 

Email: p.wallis@shaw.ca 

“My goals are to increase the 

visits to the clubs; continue 

with the tri-club format 

which opens the lines of 

communication; and try to 

get club involvement with 

district cabinet appoint-

ments.  The rural clubs need to get more involved 

with district matters.” 

Email: marmou@telus.net 
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Kevyn Stevenson—Zone 7 

(Arrowwood, Carseland, Cluny, Gleichen, Milo) 

 

“In my zone this year we 

are gong to push for an 

increase in membership.  

Clubs in the small towns 

and villages in our area are 

struggling with this prob-

lem on a daily basis. The 

Lions are the backbone of these communities.” 

Email:stevensonkevyn@gmail.com 

Christopher Howells—Zone 10 

(Brooks, Bow Island, Redcliff, Medicine Hat, Medicine Hat 

CV, Irvine & District) 

“I have been a Lion for 10 

years within two Medicine Hat 

clubs. As zone chair I plan to 

encourage growth in our 

member clubs.  Already, I have 

two zone meetings planned.  I 

will service my clubs to the 

best of my ability.” 

Email: ceh150@hotmail.com 

Glenn Robertson—Zone 8 

(Blackie, Calgary Bow Branch Club, Foothills, Highwood, 

Mossleigh, Okotoks) 

Steve Clark—Zone 11 

(Enchant, Lethbridge Host, Lethbridge West, Lethbridge 

College Leos, Magrath, Picture Butte, Raymond, Stirling, 

Stirling Lioness, Taber, Taber Lioness, Warner) 

 

“My goal is to build on the 

momentum started last year 

and increase interclub activity.” 

 

 

 

 

 

Email: sgclark@shaw.ca 

Dustin Southgate—Zone 9 

(Carmangay, Champion, Claresholm, Lomond, Nanton, 

Nanton Leos, Vulcan) 

“I will be encouraging ongoing 

collaboration between zone 

clubs and surround communi-

ties; to have membership in-

crease by 2-4 members by 

July 2018; and retain existing 

members. I would like to see 

two LEO clubs chartered within 

the zone or surrounding communities.  Promote 

FUN with all Lions functions.” 

Email: dsouthgate96@gmail.com 

Christine Lank—Zone 12 

(Blairmore, Cardston, Coleman, Cowley, Fort Macleod, 

Pincher Creek, Pincher-Cowley Roaring) 
 

“Zone 12 is a cohesive group.  

We have all our zone meetings 

planned and looking forward to 

being an integral part of the 

first year of the next 100 years. 

Together we are looking for-

ward to participating in the 

District C2 recognition pro-

gram and working with the District Governor team.” 

Email: lionchristine.mjf@gmail.com 

  

Did You Know . . .  

The first Leo Club was organized in 1957 at Abington High School in Pennsylvania USA. 

Leo Clubs have since become an international program with over 6,500 clubs  

in over 140 countries. 

“My goals are to help 

increase the individual 

club memberships; pro-

vide timely and effective 

communication of Dis-

trict information; and 

make personal visits to 

each of the clubs to get a 

better handle on each club’s projects and 

goals.” 

Email: glenn48@telus.net 
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DISTRICT C-2 CABINET 2017-2018  

(from left to right) 
 

2nd Vice District Governor Brent Johnson 

brentajohnson@me.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer Edna Nelson 

aenelson@telusplanet.net 
 

District Governor Cathy Anderson 

 canderson53@shaw.ca 
 

Cabinet Secretary Sharon West 

lionsofdistrictc2@gmail.com 
 

Immediate Past DG Gail Haight 

gail@mvpinc.ca  
 

1st Vice District Governor Tyler Bray 

liontyler14@gmail.com 
  

We welcome those new Lions who joined us in July and August . . . 

 

Calgary North Hill Lions Club 

 Charles H. Goeldner 
 

Cremona Lions Club 

 Ronald McKinnon 

Bearspaw Lions Club 

 Michael Blackwell 

 Steve Henrich 

 Tahir Jamil 

 Ron L. Prowse 

Calgary Chinatown Lions Club 

 George Quon 

Calgary North Hill Lions Club 

 Donald W. McLeod 

Calgary South Asian Lions Club 

 Laxmi Anand 

 Angela Hansraj 

 Jason Jogia 

Caresland Lions Club 

 Chris Morton 

Irricana Lions Club 

 Alan Goodbrand 

 Donald Langlois 

Medicine Hat Lions Club 

 Lou Harmer 

Mossleigh Lions Club 

 Jon Churma 

 Aaron Sherstone 

 Morgan G. Steiner 

       . . . and honour those who left us. 

Newsletter Editor:  Lion Carol Hassell 

  Calgary Mountainview Lions Club 

  chassell@shaw.ca 


